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This enrolled bill modifies the boundaries of the Maryland-Washington Metropolitan District
as it relates to Prince George’s County by excluding certain areas outside the City of Laurel
from the metropolitan district. The bill also requires that public service companies be
included in the metropolitan district for tax purposes. In addition, the county may not collect
any delinquent metropolitan taxes that were not levied prior to July 1, 1996.

Further, the bill establishes a Commission to Study the Metropolitan District. The
commission’s scope includes a study of the expansion of the boundaries of the Metropolitan
District in Prince George’s County. The commission must submit a final report by December
1, 1996 to the county’s House and Senate delegations.

The bill is effective July 1, 1996.

. ______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________|
Fiscal Summary

State Effect: None.

Local Effect: Maryland-National Capital Park and Planning Commission (M-NCPPC)
revenues could be affected as discussed below. Expenditures would not be affected.

. ______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________|
Fiscal Analysis

Local Revenues: Currently, public service companies in Prince George’s County pay the
metropolitan district tax on capital improvements. However, M-NCPPC revenues could
increase due to the collection of taxes on land owned by public services companies.
Although the revenue increase is unknown at this time, it 1s assumed to be minimal.



Under the bill’s provisions, the county would be prohibited from collecting delinquent taxes
that were levied after July 1, 1996. Accordingly, M-NCPPC revenues could decrease
depending upon the amount of delinquent taxes owed. Historically, delinquent taxes have
ranged from $1.0 million to $1.2 million annually.

It is assumed that expense reimbursement for commission members could be handled within
M-NCPPC existing resources.

The changes in the boundaries of the metropolitan district codify current practice.
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